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 E-Serve No.:  147 of 2025  |  Date: August 28, 2025

Sub: Government extends import duty exemption on Cotton (HSN 5201) till

31.12.2025

Dear Member,

As you are aware, the Government had earlier exempted import duty on cotton (HSN

5201) from 19.08.2025 to 30.09.2025 (Ref: Council’s E-Serve No.145 dated 20.08.2025).

We are now happy to inform you that the Government has now extended this

exemption till 31.12.2025 (Press Note dated 28.08.2025 enclosed). A noti�cation will

be issued by CBIC shortly.

This welcome step will ease raw material availability, lower costs and enhance

competitiveness of our exports. The Council thanks the Government for this timely

support.

Members may kindly take note.

Regards,

Dr. Siddhartha Rajagopal

Executive Director
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